A c.1! ¥4! c
Angličtina
Jméno:
Datum:
1. Text
Dear Elizabeth,
My holidays ended two days ago and now I am back at school. I spent two weeks in Prague, in the Czecl Republic. It was great. What a city! You can find everything there – historical sights, beautiful old houses and streets, lots of museums and galleries We spent two whole days at Prague Castle. Really! I am also sending you some photos of the famous clock. It's near the Old Town Square. You must see that The bad thing is that there are always lots of people around. So it is quite busy. I took a lot of photos near the Vltava river, too. You're going to love them. We went through the romantic streets, had lunches in the restaurant by the river. Lovely! And there is one thing I liked most. The trams. It's a pity there aren't any in London. I must forget the Czech beer. That's really something.
One afternoon, when we were just having a meal in one of the lovely restaurants near the centre, a funnitude thing happened. A young girl was sitting at a table near the window. Just when we wanted to pay and leave she started asking us about our stay, how we liked the town and some more questions. I don't know, but maybe she was a journalist or something. How unusual!
Robert, XX
2. Na základě textu označte nejlepší variantu (5x2 body)
a) Robert is probably
1. an architect. 2. a student. 3. a dentist.
b) Robert thinks that Elizabeth would like to see 1. the castle. 2. the famous clock.
3. the beer.
c) Robert liked travelling around Prague 1. by metro. 2. by buses.
3. by trams. d) The girl started asking them
1. after the meal. 2. when they were eating.
3. when they came to the restaurant.
e) Maybe the girl worked for
1. a hotel. ☐ 2. a school. ☐
3. a newspaper.
Počet bodů úkol č. 2:

Počet bodů úkol č. 3:

3. Na základě textu odpovězte na následující otázky (5x2 body)

a) How long was Robert's visit to Prague Castle? b) What didn't Robert like about the famous clock?

e) What did Robert think about the girl's questions?

c) What did Robert usually have to drink?

d) Where was the girl sitting?

4. Označte správnou variantu (10x2 body) a) I am sorry, sir, but you smoke here. 2. mustn't ☐ 3. must ☐ 4. don't have to buy her some flowers. b) It's her birthday tomorrow. I 1. going 2. am going 3. going to 4. am going to c) Thank you, but we don't need __ 3. something 4. anywhere 1. anything 2. nothing d) Christina is much than Bill. ☐ 1. tall ☐ 2. tallest ☐ 3. the tallest ☐ 4. taller we have lunch? - How about La Romantica? e) Where ☐ 1. won't ☐ 2. do 3. shall 4. would like f) Do you like these trousers? - Well, I prefer the blue _ □ 1. -2. ones 3. them ☐ 4. one g) We _____ by the window and looked out at the lovely view. ☐ 4. set 1. sited 2. sitted ☐ 3. sat h) Did you know that? - No, I _ 4. knew 1. didn't 2. not know ☐ 3. not knew i) I was watching TV when she _____ home. 2. did come ☐ 3. came 4. was coming 1. comed j) She saw him yesterday. - ___ 1. So we did. 2.So do we. 3. So did we. 4. Neither do we. Počet bodů úkol č. 4: 5. Označte správnou variantu (10x1 bod) a) You don't have to / mustn't remember my phone number. It's in this book. b) Nobody \square like / \square likes this. c) It isn't \[\] anything \/ \[\] nothing important. d) Give \square me / \square to me the book. e) She's \square the best $/\square$ best student at our school. f) Joanna is much \(\subseteq \text{happier} / \subseteq \text{happyer} \text{ now.} \) g) He didn't study – Neither did she. / So didn't she. h) I always like to do my homework \square before supper / \square ago supper. i) Did you ☐ *tell* / ☐ say her about it? i) \square When $/\square$ while we arrived she was just cooking some lunch. Počet bodů úkol č. 5: 6. Označte číslem, které pokračování je nejvhodnější - každé užijte jenom jednou (10x1 bod) a) Dad wasn't happy 1. than that one. b) I will 2. invite Tom. c) I am going 3. at eight o'clock? d) Chemistry is the least 4. when I told him about the car. e) This cake is bigger 5. to invite Tom. f) Mr Culprit, what were you doing 6. So am I. g) I am hungry. 7. interesting subject for me. h) I am not interested. 8. towards me. i) Shall we have 9. a look at your map? j) They were walking 10. Neither am I.

Počet bodů úkol č. 6:

7. Doplňte vhodné předložky (10x1 bod)

a) drive the left

b) have something to eat the break

c) a dress the sale

d) be interested music

e) sit under a tree a while

f) speak the director

g) buy vegetables the market

h) be nervous something

i) arrive Prague

j) in front the car

Počet bodů úkol č. 7:

8. Přeložte (10x3 body)

- a) Nemusím ti to říkat.
- b) Na vaše otázky nebudu odpovídat.
- c) Ví o tom někdo?
- d) Nic nepotřebujeme.
- e) Můžeš mi vysvětlit tu gramatiku?
- f) Cožpak ty nemáš hlad?
- g) Mohla bych si půjčit tvoje černé kalhoty?
- h) Chtěl bys přijít na náš večírek?
- i) Neříkejme to nikomu.
- j) Když jsem ho viděl, čekal na kamaráda.

Počet bodů úkol č. 8:

Počet bodů:

Strana 1	Strana 2	Strana 3	Celkem

ŘEŠENÍ:

- **2.** a-2, b-2, c-3, d-1, e-3
- **3.** a It was two days long. / Robert was in Prague for two days. (apod.)
 - b It was busy. / There were a lot of people. / There were too many people around. (apod.)
 - c He usually had beer. / He liked drinking Czech beer. (apod.)
 - d She was sitting at a table near the window.
 - e He thought (that) they were unusual.
- **4.** a-2, b-4, c-1, d-4, e-3, f-2, g-3, h-1, i-3, j-3
- 5. a don't have to
 - b likes
 - c anything
 - d-me
 - e the best
 - f happier
 - g Neither did she.
 - h before supper
 - i tell
 - j When
- **6.** a-4, b-2, c-5, d-7, e-1, f-3, g-6, h-10, i-9, j-8
- **7.** a on
 - b in
 - c in
 - d in
 - e for
 - f to/about/with
 - g at
 - h about
 - i at/in
 - j of
- 8. a I don't have to tell you. / I don't have to say that to you.
 - b I am not going to answer your questions. / I won't answer your questions.
 - c Does anybody know about it / that?
 - d We don't need anything. / We need nothing.
 - e Can you explain the grammar to me?
 - f Aren't you hungry?
 - g Could I borrow your black trousers?
 - h Would you like to come to our party?
 - i Let's not tell anybody. / Let's not say that to anybody.
 - j When I saw him he was waiting for a friend. / He was waiting for a friend when I saw him.